
March 2, 2023

The Honorable Tom Vilsack  
Secretary  
U.S. Department of Agriculture  
1400 Independence Avenue SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250    

Dear Secretary Vilsack,
  
As you finalize your priorities for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Fiscal Year 2024 budget 
request, we request that you prioritize increased funding for research on poultry processing, 
poultry production, and diseases affecting the poultry industry such as avian influenza. 
  
Georgia leads the nation in production of broiler chickens and is home to the nation’s leading 
poultry research laboratories, including the U.S. National Poultry Research Center, the Poultry 
Diagnostic and Research Center at the University of Georgia, and the Georgia Poultry Lab. The 
avian influenza outbreaks now affecting nearly every state, including Georgia, increase the 
urgency of funding for the labs and their research work. 
 
Additional funding for poultry research is needed to help leading scientists and researchers 
develop control, treatment, and containment methods and to ensure facilities have the latest 
technology and infrastructure to support this work.   
  
We look forward to working with the Department of Agriculture to support deployment of 
research funds supporting this important industry. 
  
Thank you for your consideration of our request.   

Sincerely,

Jon Ossoff
United States Senator

Raphael Warnock
United States Senator


